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BOARD MEETING MINUTES, 
September 14, 2015
Kirk called the meeting to order at 7:06 PM at the Filtration Plant.
Attending:       Phil Abel, Kirk Epperly, Bud Everts, and Steffi Becking.  

Also present:   Stacey Johnson.
Communication and correspondence: 
1. There was no quorum for the August 10, 2015 meeting. No meeting was held.
Consent Calendar – (Review finances and approve minutes)

1. Approval of the financial report.

2. Approval of the previous meeting minutes (July 2015).  


Bud moved to remove the minutes from the consent calendar. Steffi seconded. Motion approved unanimously. The minutes will be reviewed at the October meeting.   


Bud moved to approve the consent calendar. Steffi seconded. Motion approved unanimously. 

Operations Report:  
1. The annual inspections of on-site septic systems that most homeowners have on their parcels have begun. 
2. The main tank annual inspections were conducted on August 30, 2015.

Old and New Business:
1. Stacey reviewed the annual process of creating the tax roll for the Santa Clara County Tax Department. The CSD uses a third party (Carol Hunt) to prepare the tax roll. This year’s roll was submitted to the County Tax Department the beginning of August. The annual $900 tax per parcel has not increased since the wastewater system was installed (the past 20 years).
2. Stacey ordered a 7000 running watt generator for the main tank backup system which should arrive next week. This generator is used to allow the CSD to continue to pump effluent (blackwater) from the main tanks up Laurel to the leach field during a PG&E power failure. The old 6000 watt generator will be repurposed as a portable unit which will allow the pumping of the on-lot tanks in an emergency situation.
3. Stacey reviewed the Lake Canyon Community Services District “Special Districts Financial Transaction Report”. This report is required by the California State Controller’s office annually prior to 90 days after the close of the fiscal year (due by October 1). Stacey completed the report the beginning of September and FTP’d the transaction files to the state server on September 7, 2015.
4. The board discussed the status of the emergency power cutover switched associated with each tank with a control panel (pump). Approximately 7 installs remain. Stacey will get a couple more bids for the remaining work.
5. The board discussed scheduling meetings bimonthly. Stacey will place the item on the next agenda.

Adjournment:

Bud moved to adjourn the meeting to October 12, 2015 at the Filtration Plant (19605 Manzanita Drive). Phil seconded the motion. Motion Approved Unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:20 P.M.
